ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES

MONDAY, JANUARY 7, 2013
2ND DAY JANUARY REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on January 7, 2013 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 9:00 a.m., the Adair County Commission adopted the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that this meeting be continued in closed session, with closed records and
closed votes as permitted by law, for consideration of the following items as authorized by
section 610.021.3 of the Missouri statutes:

Discussion under Subsection 3 of the statute for “Hiring, firing, disciplining or promoting of
particular employees by a public governmental body when personal information about the
employee is discussed or recorded...” and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that if any business not covered by the stated reason or reasons
for the closed session is raised during the closed session, that such business will be postponed
until this meeting is reopened to the public and the sign for a closed meeting is removed from the
doors of the Commission office. Present at the meeting were Presiding Commissioner, Stanley
Pickens; 1% District Commissioner, Carson Adams; 2" District Commissioner, Mark Thompson;
Adair County Human Resource/Grant Writer, Beth Platz; Adair County Road and Bridge
Supervisor, Clifton Engle; and Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop. So motioned by
Commissioner Thompson and seconded by Commissioner Adams with all in favor at 9:00 a.m.
Monday, January 7, 2013.

Open session resumed at 9:29 a.m.

Mr. Engle reported there was a wreck on Hedge Path this morning. They wanted him to salt the
road and he said “No.” He told them that the Road and Bridge Department doesn’t salt County
roads.

At 9:37 a.m., Commissioner Thompson conducted the first reading of the petition to close an
abandoned road south of AA. The request was submitted by Barbara Dupree. There have been
two opponents to the closure. They are Roger Bland and Errol Hooper. Commissioner
Thompson stated he will receive comments during the second and third readings of the road
closure. The second reading of the petition to close an abandoned road south of AA is
tentatively scheduled for the first working day of February which is the fourth day of February.

Kenny Crandall called regarding slick/icy County roads. He was informed that the Commission
has never known the County to salt the roads. Commissioner Adams added that the County does
not have any salt on hand. Commissioner Pickens felt that Mother Nature will take care of the
situation in the next few days.

The Commission was informed by Megan Bonham of the Forest Lake Area Trail System
(FLATS) that they did not receive the grant they applied for from the Missouri Department of
Transportation (MoDOT).

Continued on page 4.
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